Juniper Green Community Council

(Serving Juniper Green and Baberton Mains)

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Minutes of Meeting held in Juniper Green Village Hall (Committee Room)

Wednesday 8th December 2010 at 7 pm.

In the Chair – Professor Cliff Beevers
Present – Norma McGeever, Maxine Magee, Cllr Alastair Paisley, Neil Wheelan, Vic Stewart, Helen Ogg, Robert Ogg, Richard Watt, Neil Ingram, Eric White, PC Ewan Durie (Lothians and Borders Police), Ron Grigor (JG Village Hall Committee), Charlie Boyle (JG Bowling Club), Robert Candy (who made the video of the stone-laying), Cllr Ricky Henderson.

1.
Apologies – Craig Dunlop (CEC, SW) and Ian Gilmour.

2.
Minutes and Matters Arising – A meal can be arranged for us plus partners at Ruth’s Kitchen for 15th or 22nd January (subsequently 22nd January was chosen following a series of emails indicating availability).  The meeting to discuss the future of the Post Office was cancelled due to snow, and will now take place on 10th December, Vic and Cliff to attend.

Eric reported on a workshop he attended in Wester Hailes on the proposed Canal Hub, on 17th November (report appended). 

Ian Gilmour was warmly thanked in absentia for repairing the lower notice board.

The committee wondered if the lollipop lady on Lanark Road is to be moved, in which case could she be re-deployed to Baberton Mains Wynde where there have been many problems involving cars.  Alastair agreed to take up this issue.

3.1
Bloomiehall Park – Craig Dunlop had sent a “Friends of Parks Start-Up Pack” which had been circulated in advance of the meeting.  Muirwood Park in Currie already has such a group.  Cliff looked for a volunteer to lead for JGCC in Bloomiehall Park’s centenary year in 2011.  Alastair explained that the task was not an onerous one.  In the absence of a volunteer Cliff suggested we might begin with a mid-Winter ramble starting in the park on Tuesday December 28th, possibly ending with a meal in a local restaurant.  Helen/Richard agreed to help with publicity and Cliff said he would organise this first event.
3.2
Allotment Committee– Eric reported that the last meeting was postponed until the New Year.  Effort is still focussed on finding the soil analysis data from samples thought to have been taken around 1990/91.  Conversation with Archie Clark has identified more databases which should be searched.  At some point this may prove unrewarding (digitised databases do not go back that far), when we will take up Craig Dunlop’s offer of having new samples collected.

4.
Adverse weather and arrangements to deal with it – A lengthy discussion took place, Cliff trying to focus on positive points.  Richard said some buses keep going, in spite of abandoned cars too far out in the roadway.  Cliff advocated better and more detailed communication, though Ricky had done his best to keep us informed through emails.  Alastair recalled an old bylaw in which residents were required to clear their front by 10 am, now lapsed.  Neil W suggested a one-way system round Baberton Mains in order to try to keep buses moving.  This is to be put to CEC by our councillors.  Emergency services could not get through in places.  Helen suggested a Winter Code to include some good practice advice.  It was thought persuasion was needed rather than draconian powers.  The trouble is largely that there are too many cars.  We were not sure whether the school clears the sloping footpath.  Ricky spoke of problems replenishing grit dumps, and it was thought some theft takes place. Ratho and Baberton Mains have had no bus service for ten days.  The Army is said to have been brought in (requiring authorization by the Scottish Government), but we were unsure where the army was working.  Snow from Juniper Green was being dumped as far away as Currie Station.  It may be contaminated, preventing dumping at sites closer to us, as in the Water of Leith.  Coordination between teams appeared to have been poor.  Alastair reported that nine inches of ice in the Royal Mile had to be broken up with pickaxes.  Refuse collection was at a standstill here, though 70 skips had been provided centrally.  Pavement ploughs had so far appeared to have dubious effect including some damage to walls.  Ricky stated that 80% of resources in Edinburgh had been allocated to the Southwest part of the city.  Ricky agreed to take the positive ideas and push for further improvements in our area. 

5.
Reports from Office Bearers and of recent meetings – 
5.1
Secretary – The only application which may affect us was for extension of hours at the Weavers Knowe in Currie.  After consulting Currie Community Council it was decided to do nothing from JGCC.

5.2
Treasurer – Neil W reported that of the original grant of £4500 received from PNP, less than £1000 remained which had been allocated to be spent on newsletter production and distribution.  

5.3 
Planning – Neil I reported that the proposals to change the procedure for planning hearings are being redrafted after protests were raised by Portobello CC and others, including JGCC.  The proposed time allocation for speeches appeared to favour developers, as councillors and other members of the public would have been given less time to speak.  The revised proposals will be put out for consultation in the New Year.  There were only two new applications during the month, see the report below.  Neil has also contacted the Post Office about moving the pouch box near the monument in Belmont Road. He hopes to meet a representative in January to discuss re-siting this box next to the other one further along Belmont Road.  The new owner of the primary school is still unknown, and we await a planning application to discover who it is.
5.4
Senior Citizens Dinner –the event has been cancelled.

Ron reported that Santa’s Sleigh run by the Round Table collected £400 on Monday and £200 on Tuesday for local charities.  It will appear on 18th December at the Farmers’ Market.  Posters are being organised for Santa’s visits announcing trips around Baberton on Saturday, lower Baberton on Sunday and on Monday in Juniper Green.

Cliff invited Ron and Charlie to become Nominated members of the CC, Cliff to forward the relevant form by email to each of them.  

Robert reported on the PNP Health and Employment meeting.  An action plan came out of the meeting, involving Clovenstone, Oxgangs and Wester Hailes.  Maxine said that Wester Haven is now recruiting.

Helen hopes to attend a meeting of the PNP next week.

6.
Publicity – Report from Richard:-
6.1
Farmers’ Market on 18th December – Posters and leaflets are being organised for distribution.  It is hoped to have details of the 22nd January, 26th February and 26th March markets available at the Farmers Market on December, 18th weather permitting.

6.2
Website – Richard said the training session will take place in the New Year.  It was hoped the Bowling Club and Village Hall Group would find the website of use too, making the site a one-stop-shop for village activities.

6.3
A résumé for the next newsletter was circulated, so members could see where they slot in.  Vic Stewart spoke about his Radio Amateurs’ Emergency Network (RAYNET), run in co-operation with a friend locally, in which they help with emergencies involving dialysis at the Royal Infirmary, and had worked on 12-hour shifts over the recent bad weather period.

6.4
Report on Grant Funding – Neil W explained that, as promised, he had submitted a report to PNP showing items of expenditure and future commitments, namely two issues of the newsletter at £500 each.  An extension had been formally requested in the report which has since been agreed.

7. Police reports – twenty five cases were reported in Juniper Green and Baberton Mains during the last month.  Information was requested on six particular cases.  Helen has written to the Chief Constable putting the case for reinstating reports as previously received and questioning the new restricted information policy and she has also made a Freedom of Information request seeking similar information.  As yet there is no reply to either letter. Replies should be received within 20 working days.

Maxine showed concern that lollipop ladies are needed near the school, and that number plates of offending cars should be noted. 

7.1
Community Safety – Helen, in collecting topics for the PNP meeting, will raise abandoned/parked cars in snow, and her suggested Winter Code.

Maxine pointed out that the gun club go in and out of the hall at about mid-day, when the children are coming out of school.  Our police representative confirmed this was not illegal. Guns must be covered.  Ron was not aware the club met at lunchtimes and said he would check on this.

8.
Public Meetings – 

8.1
Energy Fair - A volunteer is needed for the Transition Towns movement, to work in conjunction with Johanna Carrie if this kind of event is to go ahead.

8.2
Digital Switchover for TV – There are two schemes, and Cliff proposed getting them to do a joint presentation, probably in March.  Richard will explore this, aiming for a public meeting, possibly in the church hall.

9.
AOCB and Open Forum –Cliff explained that Edwin Lucas’ son had indicated his willingness to arrange an art exhibition of his father’s paintings in the village next year.  Cliff then invited comment on his idea for Art-in-the-Park (in the tennis club), possibly as part of a gala week in the summer.  Ron will raise the idea at the Pentland Art Club.  The co-operation of the school will be essential if this does go ahead.

10.
Date and Venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc.


Next meeting on Wednesday 9th February starting at 7pm.


Meal for members with spouses at Ruth’s Kitchen (now arranged for) 22nd January.

Bowling Club charity coffee morning 10 am on Saturday11th December.


Signed by Professor Cliff Beevers    ………………………………………..

------------------------------------------------------------
JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

REPORT ON PLANNING MATTERS ARISING OVER THE PAST MONTH PREPARED BY THE PLANNING CONVENOR

DATE: 6th December 2010

Planning Applications received between 8th November 2010 and 5th December 2010

10/03169/FUL 19 Baberton Mains Place Edinburgh EH14 3DE Erection of single storey extension to gable side of house, submitted on 08/11/2010, granted on 03/12/2010.

10/03241/FUL 55 Juniper Avenue Edinburgh EH14 5EE Demolition of existing single storey extension and replace with new single storey extension… Submitted on 15/11/2010, due for determination by 14/01/2011.

Planning Applications determined between 8th November 2010 and 5th December 2010

10/03140/FUL 30 Baberton Mains Row Edinburgh EH14 3EH Erection of extension to side elevation. Submitted on 03/11/2010,granted on 30/01/2011.

10/02972/FUL 12 Belmont Road Juniper Green EH14 5DY Erection of sunroom extension. Submitted on 15/10/2010, granted on 23/11/2010.

10/02636/FUL 492 Lanark Road Edinburgh EH14 5DH. Erect double garage and sun room accommodation, form extended patio. Submitted on 13/09/2010, granted on 09/11/2010.

Planning Applications still awaiting determination
10/03070/FUL 10 Baberton Mains Bank Edinburgh EH14 3ED Demolish existing garage, erect first floor and two storey extension incorporating garage. Submitted on 28/10/2010, due for determination by 27/12/2010.

10/01792/FUL  6 Juniper Lane Edinburgh EH14 5EH Proposed garden room. Submitted on 24/06/2010, due for determination by 23/08/2010.   (see enforcement case 10/00234/EOPDEV below).

Progress on Enforcement Cases:

09/00711/EOPDEV Belmont Road Juniper Green 10/09/2009 - Alleged, unauthorised erection of posting pouch in conservation area - second pouch will be relocated next to existing grey/black one by Post Office – Case closed - no further action, I now have the name of a contact in the Post Office and hope to speak to him before the meeting on 8 December.
10/00234/EOPDEV 6 Juniper Lane Edinburgh EH14 5EH 23/04/2010 Laying of hard standing in a conservation area. Further proposal to erect summer house. Pending Consideration - an application for this site has now been submitted (see 10/01792/FUL above).

Other issues

You will have seen recent correspondence about plans to change the arrangements for presentations at Planning Committee hearings from councillors, community councillors and other interested parties. As a result largely of complaints from community councils, including ourselves, the proposals have been withdrawn, and revised proposals will be put out fror consultation in the new year. The main issues of contention were a reduction in the time given to councillors and other community groups - the provision for community councils would have been 10 minutes, much as at present. Although very few planning applications are determined at hearings, it is important that all those represented there are allowed to participate properly.  There was also a further concern about the role of community representatives at site visits, where the ability to point out matters of fact was to be withdrawn. These issues can be discussed further at Wednesday's meeting.

Neil Ingram    (Planning Convenor)

----------------------------------------------------------------------

Report on Workshop in Committee Room, Wester Hailes Library on the Proposed Canal Hub

 On 17th Nov 2010 at 6 pm, Attended by Eric and Pat White

Present – Kate Hopper and Craig Wood, (both of CEC City Development), Phil Martin (in charge of the Union Canal for British Waterways Board), Chris Lewis (CEO of Edinburgh & Lothians Greenspace Trust), Cllr Ricky Henderson and a few others, nine in total. 

We were presented with an illustrated brochure, The Edinburgh Canal Strategy Consultation document.  This meeting was one of five being held at various locations during the consultation period 11th Oct to 17th Dec.

The objective was to exchange ideas on how to popularise the canal and its surroundings, and how to blend it into the districts it passes through, to make it an accepted part of normal life in these communities.

A number of ideas came out, were tossed about, and were taken away by the organisers. These were mainly as follows –

1.
Wester Hailes needs to be more attractive and friendly to passing boat-users.  It does not present a friendly face.  For example looking up from the canal one does not see shops with their wares and restaurants open late into the evenings for boaters to use after a day on the canal.  The Westside Plaza (the shopping mall) closes at 6 pm. This is much about improving the relationship between local residents and boat users.

2.
Moorings should be provided in the vicinity.

3.
A marina should be considered.

4.
For boat users to be accepted as a normal sight, they need to increase in number.  This is difficult as the Forth to Clyde Canal system is isolated from canals in the rest of Britain.

5.
Special events could be run to encourage interest, for example a canoe race/regatta with a funfair in Wester Hailes.

6.
The canal could be used as an energy source, for the school for example.

7.
We were told lessons were being learned from the Crinan Canal.  Pat and I were unsure this is looking far enough.  We have spent some weeks in the French canals.  In the summer there, with a warm climate and the café culture, life is very different.  We would like to see this neighbourhood going in that direction, but it is a world away.  The photograph on page 24 of the brochure says it all: in the dusk there is no one about, no one is chatting or enjoying supper in the open air on their boats.










Eric White
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